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Carmen De La Legua
The “50s Club” 

Students, parents and alumni are invited to help, share 
and give to someone in need — whatever the need might 
be. Doing so entitles one to belong to the “50s Club.” This 
project has been launched in the year of celebration of our 
50th jubilee of the school Saint Angela Merici.  

Sister Yuli writes 
after her experience 
in Colombia: “I give 
thanks to God and 
my community for 
having given me 
the opportunity to 
participate in the 
Congress on Religious 
Life sponsored 
by CLAR (The 
Conference of Religious 
Life in Latin America 
and the Caribbean) in 
Colombia. I am grateful 

for having received the 
‘living water’ from this experience. This living water that 
we all long for is what allows us to continue growing and 
serving our people, and it is in the voice of the people that 
we hear the cry for liberty and justice in our world today."

Summer 2015

San Miguel
As our two physical therapist 
interns, Cristina and Dejanire, 
left San Miguel, our new interns, 
Zulema and Maira, arrived. All of 
our interns come from San Juan 
Clinic in Lima and are studying in 
two universities,  Inca Garcilaso 
de la Vega and Alas Peruanas. 
They also have studied the basic 
courses in speech and language therapy, so they are able  
to help the patients in these areas, for which we have 
adapted a small space in the Rehabilitation Center. 

With the generous help of a grant from the Outreach 
Committee of Saint Agnes Parish, Louisville, we have 
obtained materials that have been on our “Wish List” for 
some time, for example,  parallel bars, Swiss stairs and 
digital stairs.  

In May, three members of our Support Group for 
Special Needs People in San Miguel attended the annual 
Municipality workshop, “Participated Town Budget 
2016,” in which needy organizations draw up their 
projects to be presented to the mayor and council for 
approval. As this article is being written, the project that 
we have presented has been approved:  the construction 
of two public bathrooms. The construction of the ramp, 
which has been detained due to the rains, will be built at 
the same time. As our new mayor begins his term of office, 
a few of the streets of San Miguel are being asphalted, thus 
allowing easier access for our patients.  

As we continue our everyday activities, we are eagerly 
awaiting the month of October, when we shall celebrate 
the Golden Jubilee of Santa Angela Merici School and of 
the gift of our Ursuline presence in Peru.   

With prayers of gratitude for each of you,

Sisters Sue, Carol, Yuli and Kathy

The graduation class takes 50 baskets of food or other necessities 
to a marginalized area of Lima.

Look for the story about the 50th anniversary celebration of Peru’s Saint Angela Merici School  
in the winter issue of the DOME.

Sr. Yuli in Colombia

Intern with Sr. Kathy


